Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
Under The Freedom of Information Act 2000 I request the following details:

1. From July 2015 to any pending please provide details of any deceased persons you have dealt with who have no known next of kin (or you cannot find next of kin).

2. Date of Death and Date of Birth.

3. Last known address.

4. The date passed onto TSOL or The Duchy Solicitor (plus any pending).

5. The approximate value of estate.

ANSWER:  Please see table below for the above information.
	Name
	Date of Death
	Date of Birth
	Address
	Referred to Treasury Solicitor 

	Terence Griffin         
	16/07/15
	01/09/37
	LE3 9
	No

	Barry Robinson         
	27/07/15
	14/09/35
	LE5 4
	No

	David Dain
	29/07/15
	16/01/43
	LE2 1
	No

	Brian Ray Holmes     
	03/08/15
	29/07/31
	LE5 4
	No

	Paul Irving                    
	14/08/15
	13/01/58
	LE2 1
	Ongoing

	Paul Stuart Gardner
	27/08/15
	06/08/50
	LE2 8
	Ongoing

	Roger Webb
	13/09/15
	13/05/57
	No Fixed Abode
	No

	Raymond Brown
	05/09/15
	19/11/21
	LE2 8
	Ongoing

	Derek Dickens
	27/08/15
	11/06/32
	LE2 0
	No

	Christopher Johnson
	25/09/15
	04/12/60
	LE2 0
	Ongoing


I confirm that we do have the full address of the deceased, however this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 31 of the Act is being applied – law enforcement. 
Disclosure of the requested information would be likely to have significant negative impact on the prevention of crime. The Council considers there is a strong public interest in avoiding likely prejudice to the prevention of crime.
And in light of recent Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO) guidance we are withholding the approximate value of estate. For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 41 of the Act is being applied as this information was submitted in confidence.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council
Legal Services

1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester, LE1 6UB
E-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


